Schools, District Personnel, and Departments Reports
November 2021

Arnett Elementary

We had Featured Facon Celebrations on Friday, 10/29. We celebrated 32 students who
completed an Xtra Math program, and 6 students who met their Accelerated Reading
goals.

Also on the 29th, we had our Fall Festival for our families and community. We had 107
families who came out in the pouring rain to attend our event.

Family/Teacher Conferences coming up on Nov. 18th 3:30-6:30.

The Bartlett Educational Center

Congrats to our most recent graduate, Michael Roberts, who earned his final credit and
passed his civics test this past month.

BEC students who met PBIS expectations of being safe, responsible and respectful,
were able to use their earned points to make purchases from the PBIS store, as well as
decorate Halloween cookies, as part of our end-of-the-month celebration.

Howell Elementary

Ouir fifth grade Tax Day and Colonial Day were days of experiential learning that saw
active analysis of colonial practices, in addition to hands-on activities centered on the
impact of policy without representation.

Our Howell-o-Ween Bash was a great success! Over 100 families joined in our fall
festivities and helped raise funds to support our PBIS incentives.

Ouir fifth graders visited NKU to be exposed to the opportunities offered to those who
choose to further their education in the region.

Parent/Teacher Conferences are being held throughout the month of November.

Lindeman Elementary

Lindeman teachers continue to grow in the area of literacy with LETRS training. This is a
very intense training regarding the process of reading. Teachers have completed
individual online and book study training in addition to PLC time working with the
trainers.

We will have Parent Teacher Conferences on Nov. 18 from 3:15-7:15.

We recently had our Trunk or Treat event at Lindeman. The turn out was beyond our
expectations, we are pretty sure that every Lindeman student was in attendance!

The month of October was wrapped up with our monthly PBIS reward, with students
earning their choice of kickball, slime art, or Halloween pudding. We also recognized our
Students of the Month and kicked off our Lindeman Leaders program. We currently have
5 students selected as Lindeman Leaders, they will be ambassadors for our school and
will do a book study on the 7 Habits of Healthy Kids.

Lloyd Memorial High School
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LMHS completed parent-teacher conferences on Nov. 1st.

Teachers worked on the Nov. 1st PLC day to review Kagan strategies, building higher
level blooms assessments, instructional focus, and the positive action grant curriculum.
The Fall sports season is coming to a close. The football team hosts a playoff game on
Nov. 5, volleyball won their first-round game in the 34th district tournament but was
eliminated by district champions St.Henry, our cross country team wrapped up their
season during the regional meet.

Marching Band competed in the regional competition placing 6th overall.

The PBIS electronic rewards program is in full swing allowing students to purchase items
from the rewards store.

Winter sports are in full swing. Basketball, bowling, archery, and cheerleading all begin in
the month of November along with winter guard and a new winter percussion group.

Miles Elementary

Fall Family Night was a huge success! We had around 100 families attend. There was
family crafts, the book fair, photo booth, and pumpkin carving stations.

Our October PBIS reward for students was a huge hit with students -- we had a glow
dancel!

We have scheduled parent teacher conferences for November 16th.

We celebrated our October Lexia Challenge winners with the Erlanger Police
Department! The top earner in the school won a bike and the top student in each class
also won a prize. The students completed over 13,000 lessons during the month of
October.

Our Student Government has been meeting weekly and we are excited to see some of
their ideas and leadership take place within the building.

Tichenor Middle School

KPREP Celebration week at the end of OCtober : Proficient and Distinguished students
from the spring KPREP tests received recognition and certificates
Spirit Week Monday October 18th. The days are:
o Monday--Mismatch Day
o Tuesday--Twin Day
o Wednesday--Pajama and stuffed animal day
o Thursday--Tie Dye Day
o Friday--School Spirit Day
Parent Teacher conferences on October 28 frm 4-7.
Red Ribbon Drug Free Week - Last week of October
TMS Family fun night Thursday November 4th. This event will be from 5:00-6:15 with a
take home dinner! For more information and to sign up click here: TMS family night sign
up
Fall sports ended in October
Basketball tryouts for Tichenor Girls & Boys are on 11/3, 11/4, and 11/5.
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o Click this Link to Sign-Up So we can contact everyone.

o https://forms.gle/ kzngF99CMGmtAoNt9

o Remember you need a current KHSAA Sports Physical.
Teacher PLC Day Nov. 1st: Working on Literacy instruction and Kagan cooperative
learning strategies
Thursday December 9th, TMS will be hosting a parent night featuring Renee Mattson
from Child In Bloom. Renee will be presenting on coping skills for middle school
students!

District Personnel and Department Reports
Chad Molley

Shelby Loyd, Lloyd Memorial High School Special Education Teacher, was selected as
one of twenty-two GoTeachKY Ambassadors for the state of Kentucky. We are extremely
proud of her and know she will represent our school district and our profession well.

Mr. Engel and Mr. Klosinski represented the Erlanger-Elsmere Schools at the GRREC
Job Fair in Bowling Green, KY on November 5, 2021. Sixty-nine December graduates
from the WKU College of Education were available for recruitment.

Ms. Stubblefield and Mr. Molley will be meeting with representatives from the Girl Scouts
of Kentucky’s Wilderness Road (GSKWR) later this month to explore opportunities for
collaboration and partnership in the future. We also attended the Girl Scouts of
Kentucky’s Wilderness Road Northern Kentucky Leadership Campus Campaign event
on October 25th to begin this dialogue.

Kryton Johnson and Eliza Gomes have been nominated by Lloyd Memorial High School
for the KSBA First Degree Scholarship Program. Their applications have been submitted
to KSBA.

Elijah Rader has been nominated by Lloyd Memorial High School for the KSBA First
Degree CTE Scholarship. His application has been submitted to KSBA.

Health Services

Pleased to welcome Jenna Schreck, LPN, to our team of school nurses. She has been
hired to replace Katie Zuziak whose last day is December 15th. Jenna starts on
November 8th. She is the full time school nurse for BEC/TMS/Lloyd.
Covid19 numbers (August 12-November 1)
o 958 total tracking forms submitted
163 positive students
25 positive staff
266 close contacts to positive household members
288 close contacts to positive non-household members
o 215 symptomatic (staff and students)
Covid19 vaccine clinic event is being planned for November 19th with a focus on our
student population, including the newly eligible 5 to 11 age group.
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Michael GoodenoughDirector of District-Wide Programs

MTSS- November’s meeting included a great break out session with each of the schools
discussing their plans and resources to help support students with SE health.

MTSS- Arnett’s staff has done an exemplary job in working through the MTSS process
for a student that needs a variety of supports. Without skipping a beat they have aligned
these resources and documentation into helping this student discover incremental
successes.

Curriculum- Three of our schools are applying to be part of a pilot program, through
KDE alongside Achievement Network, to develop a process for aligning curriculum,
resources, and standards. KDE and ANet will be selecting 32 schools/12 districts to
participate. Choices will be made in December. | will continue to update throughout the
process.
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